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Missouri Priory No. 17 

Knights of the York Cross of Honour 
 

Minutes, July 16, 2022 
 
Following the 6:30 a.m. breakfast at the Capital Plaza Hotel, the meeting was opened at 7:15 
a.m. with the following officers present: 
 
Prior................................................................................................................. William Gene Snyder 
Deputy Prior .................................................................................................... Michael Edward Day 
Registrar pro tem............................................................................................... Kevin Brian Sample 
Warder ...................................................................................................... Stanton Thayer Brown, II 
Prelate ................................................................................................................... Loren Dale Lloyd 
Orator .......................................................................................................... William Clyde Woolsey 
Herald ..................................................................................................... Aaron Michael Shoemaker 
 
The opening prayer was offered by Knight Dale R. Roller, there were a total of 50 members and 
guests in attendance. 
 
Eminent Prior Snyder introduced several distinguished guests:  Knight Timothy P. Israel of 
Oklahoma Priory No. 9; Knight Corey F. Curtiss – Eminent Prior of Michigan Priory No. 22; 
Knight Rusty M. Ludlum, Past Prior of Missouri Priory No. 17 who now resides in Florida; 
Knight Joseph J. Anderson – Eminent Prior of Minnesota Priory No. 24; and Knight John L. 
Logan – Past Prior of Oklahoma Priory No. 9, District 12 Representative and official 
representative of Most Eminent Glen A. Cook, Grand Master General of the Convent General of 
the Knights York Cross of Honor. 
 
The minutes of the July 17, 2021 minutes were read and approved as amended.  (Amended Aaron 
Trent Moreland’s name to Kirby Trent Moreland) 
 
Eminent Prior Snyder called for the election of candidates.  Registrar pro-tem Sample reported 
that the name of Christian Michael Jessen was withdrawn by the Proposer.  It was additionally 
announced the Candidate Jeffrey Lee Knight was being proposed for dual membership as he is 
already a member of Illinois Priory No. 11 (I believe).  The list of proposed candidates as 
amended were elected to membership. 
 
Eminent Prior Snyder called for the report of the Nominating Committee.  Knight Sample 
provided the report, recommending advancement of the line of officers, recommending Knight 
Kevin B. Sample as Registrar, and recommending Knight Harold F. Coots as Harold.  The 
motion was made and seconded to accept the Nomination Committee report, was unanimously 
approved. 
 



There was discussion regarding the July 16 annual meeting in Jefferson City, specifically 
regarding the lecturers.  The following were selected:  Lodge – Stanton T. Brown; Chapter – 
Robert W. Schlichter; Council – Todd A. Schulze; and Commandery – Michael C. Rohman. 
 
Not positive about the subject of conversation, but it was reported that Knight Eldon L. Cobb 
was deceased (verified deceased on 2/15/2019 in MMS). 
 
There was discussion regarding coins.  It was moved by Knight Day and seconded by Knight 
Riepe that we authorize up to $1,000.00 for coins to be struck, with the distribution as was 
approved last year, half to the Missouri Lodge of Research Foundation and half to the Norris 
Cotton Cancer Center.  Motion was approved. 
 
Knighting Certificates were presented to those in attendance.  Knight Harry Lee Tripp, Jr. was 
presented with his Grand Commandery quadrant jewel. 
 
Knight John L. Logan, District 12 Representative and official representative of Most Eminent 
Glen A. Cook, Grand Master General of the Convent General of the Knights York Cross of 
Honor presented remarks.  Of note, he suggested that Missouri Priory No. 17 consider annual 
donations for Norris Cotton Cancer Center, and he indicated his appreciation for our candidate 
election process. 
 
The Registrar pro-tem reminded the By-Laws and Audit Committee of their need to report at the 
Annual meeting. 
 
No further business remaining, the Priory was closed in short form at 7:45 a.m. 
 
Fraternally submitted, 
Kevin B. Sample, Registrar/Treasurer pro-tem. 
 
 
 


